

U.S. Department of Justice

United States Attorney District of New Hampshire

Federal Building 53 Pleasant Street, 4th Floor Concord, New Hampshire 03301 603/225-1552

January 17, 2023

VIA EMAIL ONLY

Dear Ms. Harrington:

I am in receipt of your correspondence sent to our office on January 10, 2023. On behalf of the United States Attorney, I am writing to inform you that your allegations do not provide an adequate basis to commence a federal criminal investigation or prosecution at this time.

Please be advised that the United States Attorney's Office is not a law enforcement agency and does not conduct its own criminal investigations. Our office represents the United States in federal court in criminal and civil matters arising under federal law. Alleged violations of federal law should be reported in the first instance to the appropriate law enforcement agency for investigation. If, after investigation, a law enforcement agency determines that there is sufficient evidence that a federal crime has been committed, that agency will refer the matter to our office for further review and a decision will be made regarding prosecution.

If you have not already done so, it is suggested that concerns regarding educational materials or content provided to students as part of the school curriculum be raised with the school and/or school board directly.

Sincerely,

JANE E. YOUNG United States Attorney

By: /s/ Kasey A. Weiland

Kasey A. Weiland Assistant U.S. Attorney